Jerry Vogt

I'm concerned about the cost and turnaround time for the test results. To sample for the application
of biosolids for the next crop year, we need to sample after September 1. This year we started
application on September 26. Right now the MPCA is having all PFAS testing done by Pace. Will
we be required to use Pace and if so can they handle the testing and getting results back out so that
we are waiting to do application. Also how are the facilities that hauling and apply biosolids every
day going to meet the requirement of no application until the they receive results. If testing shows
very low amounts of PFAS in the biosolids, why is annual testing a requirement? Could this be
spread out to once in a permit cycle?



